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 Ysgol Gymunedol Bodnant Community School 
 

Newsletter 
 Issue No. 

1st March 2024 

 Happy St David’s day to all our families. We have been  
celebrating the day in school with lots of activities 

which we hope the children have enjoyed themselves. 
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Wed 

21st 

Year 5 and 6 children went to the Young Voices 

concert on Tuesday 6th February. The concert took 

place in Manchester Area and was full to the top 

with thousands of children. There were lots of 

songs to learn and the children had been practicing 

for weeks. This was an amazing experience and the   

children thoroughly enjoyed singing their hearts out.  
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Wed 

21st 

 

4AVT took a walk over to Prestatyn duck pond to see if they could spot the 

kingfisher that has been causing a stir with ornithologists for the past few 

weeks. The children managed to spot the beautiful bird along with some bird 

watchers who were busy taking pictures. Even Betty got in on the action to 

see if she could spot him.  

Chloe said “It was really interesting. I learnt 

that the female kingfishers have an orange 

throat and the young kingfishers have white on 

their wings. It was a lovely visit”. 
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Wed 

21st 

Bodnant were represented in the County finals of the indoor athletics on 
Wednesday 7th February, with both a boys and girls team. The boys came 
3rd overall which was an amazing result in a group of very strong schools. 
The girls came 5th which we are very proud of out of such a huge number 
of schools. 30 schools in Denbighshire participated across the region. Mr 
Batterbee said “ This was an excellent achievement in a very strong group 
and I am proud of each and everyone of the children who took part and 
gave their best”. Da iawn pawb. 
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On Friday before half term, the nursery children tasted Chinese food (prawn     

crackers, noodles, rice and vegetable spring rolls). The children made chinese    

lanterns and a big dragon for the parade. For the parade the nursery class used 

their Chinese lanterns to light the way for the dragon and used musical instruments 

to celebrate the special day. The children loved to walk around with the costume. 
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We will be celebrating World Book 

Day on Thursday 7th March. 
Children can come to school dressed up as a character from their 

favourite book. Children can also bring that book in to share with 

their class.  

Whole School Competition 
'Read With Me'. Children can bring in a            

photograph of themselves reading with        

someone else or a pet. The school council will 

judge the best photographs on World Book Day. If 

the children could bring the photo to their class 

teachers on the morning of 7th March. There will 

be prizes for the best pictures. Go for it! We can’t 

wait to see your characters brought to life! 
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Bodnant Gardening Club 

Please get in touch 

if you have          

anything you would 

like to donate to 

our school garden, 

or if you know a 

community group 

who would like to 

get involved and  

engage with our 

exciting garden. 

Over the winter months the garden has been  

quiet but we have been planning what we are  

going to do as Spring is on the way. During one 

of the storms our poly tunnel blew away and was 

crushed, so we have been clearing the way for 

poly tunnel mark 2. We will have some exciting 

news about this next month. Clearing the garden 

is important work this time of year and we are  

already starting to see glimpses of spring, and a 

few creatures which call our garden their home.  

Before we started clearing the old poly 
tunnel area. 

Our new composter for the garden. 
Some of the garden waste will be turned 
into compost which we will use for our 
plants. 

Can you spot one of our residents in the garden? 
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Parkrun—by Lara Wright 
Parkrun is a free, community event where you can walk, jog, run, 
volunteer or spectate. Parkrun is 5k and takes place every Saturday 
morning. Junior Parkrun is 2k, dedicated to 4-14 year olds and their 
families, every Sunday morning. Parkrun is positive, welcoming and 
inclusive, there is no time limit and no one finishes last. Everyone is 
welcome to come along and there are different courses all over the 
country. 
 
Parkrun in Prestatyn takes place along the Nova prom. It takes place 
every Saturday at 9:00am. If you’re really fast or really slow, you can 
still participate and run or walk at your own pace. It takes place at 
the beach prom behind the Nova. It doesn't cost anything but you 
have to register to get a barcode and then you just show up and 
you’re ready to go. You run all the way until you go up a hill and 
cross some rocks and down a hill and you’re back on the prom and 
you run to the end. When you get to where you started, you run 
more until you reach the beach hotel and you turn round right to 
the finish. My dad walks with my dog. Me and my mum run ahead 
and we run, jog and walk. My mum found out about it on Facebook 
and my grandma does it with her friends and the dogs. I look        
forward to it on a Saturday. Go on, give it a go! 

Girls Golf—By Grace Longley 
I would love to see more girls playing golf. I go to golf lessons in 
Trefnant Golf Club, and there is only me and another girl who go to 
the lessons.  My coach and I would love to see more girls playing golf     
because girls can be really good at playing and it’s a great way to keep 
fit when you get older.  I started playing golf when I was about 
four  years old and now I am ten years old so I have been playing golf 
for over five years. The people who inspired me to play golf are my 
brother and both of my grandads. I often play at St Melyd Golf club 
which is a very nice club. It has a snack shack in the middle. There are 
lessons on Fridays at 5 o'clock but I don't go because I have a lot of 
things to do. It would  be amazing if any  other children from Bodnant 
could go. 
 
If you think you are bad at playing golf just keep going and you will get 
there and get better. In January I hit a driver shot over 150 yards and 
that is because I kept trying and I’ve never given up. I have hit loads of 
bad shots but I just kept going. When I have taken part in                 
competitions, I have won a putter, a  putting mirror and some sweets. 
I have also been part of the Curtis cup with lots of Women golfers 
which was an amazing experience. 
 
So ask your parents today if you can go to golf lessons, give it a go.  
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Betty said….. I’ve had a really busy 
month in school. My timetable in 
classes is getting more full and I 
have loved some walks out with the 
children. Did you spot me on the 
look out for the kingfisher? That 
was a lovely afternoon out and I 
learned loads. I’ve been a bit of a 
spoilt girl too as GE Tools have send 
me a new bandana. Look how small I 
was when I started working in    
Bodnant! How good does this new 
bandana look on me. I had a bit of a 
rest over half term with my mummy, 
but now I’m so excited to be back in 
school. Yippee to all the children in  
Bodnant! Big woof, Betty x 
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The year 5 and 6 Bodnant TAG rugby team represented the school at the Urdd TAG rugby    
tournament held in Rhyl Rugby Club on Tuesday 20th February. The girls have been magnificent 
giving up two lunchtimes a week to train. They have represented the school with pride. They 
showed true spirit and never gave up. The team reached the semi-finals narrowly missing out to 
Ysgol Pen Barras from Ruthin.  
 
Mr Batterbee said, “Thank you to the team for all their energy and hard work.  2 years ago some 
of them never knew how to play rugby and now they're gutted to lose in a regional semi-final. 
Legends!” 
 
The scores were: 
Christchurch 0 Bodnant 6  
Bodnant 7 Twm O'r Nant 0 
Frongoch 4 Bodnant 7 
Bodnant 8 Carreg Emlyn 2 
 
Semi-final:  
Bodnant 7 Pen Barras 8  
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Mini-Crusaders Hub 
Rugby League 
https://forms.gle/
dkdw9xq3pqCEvxFS6  
Please see above link 
which we have been 
asked to send out to 
families. If your child 
is interested in rugby 
in years 2 to 6 please 
complete the form.  
Go for it! 

https://forms.gle/dkdw9xq3pqCEvxFS6
https://forms.gle/dkdw9xq3pqCEvxFS6
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 To take part in any 
Urdd competitions , 
your child will need to 
be a member. You 
need to renew your               
membership each year.  
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Numeracy for Living—Multiply: Free Courses for Adults 

Would you like to attend one-to-one sessions, or small friendly group  
sessions to help gain confidence and improve your skills? The Numeracy 
for Living project can help you do this, and allow you to learn at a pace 
that suits you. Other free course are available too, please see the link   

Numeracy for Living - Multiply: Free 
Courses… | Grŵp Llandrillo Menai 
(gllm.ac.uk)  
 

https://www.gllm.ac.uk/
multiply  

Year 6 played in a local Netball tournament on Friday 23rd February . Our Bodnant team won 
2 games, lost 2 games and drew 1 game. This was a fantastic effort by all involved. For all our 
pupils it was their first taste of competitive Netball and they should be really proud of what 
they have achieved.  

https://www.gllm.ac.uk/multiply
https://www.gllm.ac.uk/multiply
https://www.gllm.ac.uk/multiply


∙∙∙∙∙∙∙ BODNANT COMMUNITY SCHOOL – NEWSLETTER MARCH 2024∙∙∙∙∙∙ 

  Page 22 

 
 

RSD (Mrs Davidson)   -  THURSDAY 

RSON (Miss O’Neill)  -  THURSDAY 

1LG  (Mrs Graham)  -  WEDNESDAY 

1HN (Miss Newby)  -  WEDNESDAY 

2CR  (Mrs Rowe)  -  FRIDAY 

2LW (Mrs Williams)   -  FRIDAY 

3ZC  (Miss Cywinski) -  TUESDAY 

3AL  (Mrs Longley) -  TUESDAY 

4NV  (Mrs Vaughan) -  MONDAY 

4JH  (Miss Hughes) -  MONDAY 

5CVN (Mrs Van Niekerk)  -  FRIDAY 

5AV-T  (Mrs Vaughan-Thomas) - FRIDAY 

6RB  (Mr Batterbee)  -  THURSDAY 

6HL  (Mrs Laing)  -  THURSDAY 

RAINBOW ROOM (Miss Mallon) - WEDNESDAY 

 

 
 
 

PARKING REMINDER 
Please can we remind      
parents and carers to      
consider our neighbours and 
park considerately when 
dropping off and collecting 
children from school.  Tesco 
car park is in walking        
distance of the school and 
we would ask parents to use 
this facility to ensure roads 
and driveways are clear.  
Thank you for your              
co-operation. 
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ACTIVITY DAY TIME PICK UP POINT 

School Council 
Monday 

  

3.20 – 

4.00 Year 5 Entrance 

Gardening Club Monday 3.20-4.30 
Year 3 windy 

tunnel 

Reporters’ Club (Year 5 and 6) Tuesday 3.20-4.15 Main Reception 

School Choir – Years 3, 4, 5, and 6 

 

Wednesday 

  

3.20 – 

4.15 Main Reception 

Yoga Sessions (Year 5 and 6) 

Before School 

Wednesday 

  

8.15 – 

8.45 

Come through 

Main Reception 

Slippers and Socks – Year 4 and 5 
Thursday 

Until 14th March 

3.20 – 

4.15 Main Reception 

Swap Shop Sessions – 2 sessions 

(Football cards / Pokemon) 

 21st March & 

13th June 

3.20 – 

4.15 Main Reception 

Urdd Club – Year 2 - 6 
Thursday 

  

3.20 – 

4.15 Main Reception 



∙∙∙∙∙∙∙ BODNANT COMMUNITY SCHOOL – NEWSLETTER MARCH 2024∙∙∙∙∙∙ 

  Page 24 

  
Staff / visitors car park- Ffordd Parc Bodnant. 
This entrance has not been designed as a pupil drop off 
area. Parking is for staff and visitors only. The security 
pedestrian gate will only be opened for school visitors. 
 
Nant Hall road residents 
Please be mindful of our neighbours by not                  
inconveniencing them with your parking at drop off and 
pick up times. We regularly have phone calls into the 
school and this is not a good situation to be in. There is a 
large Tesco car park in walking distance from school and 
we would ask parents to use this facility to ensure roads 
and driveways are clear. Many thanks. 
 
Please can we remind you for Health and Safety        
reasons that parents must not park in the visitors car 
park to drop or pick up their children, unless previously           
arranged. It is also important that you find a space to park your car when bringing your child into 
school (please use Tesco car park and other car parks near to school). Please do not stop your 
vehicle outside the school gates to drop your child off in the morning, thank you.  
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Term Dates for our school year 
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DATES FOR THE DIARY 

DATE EVENT TIME 

Thursday 7th March World Book Day All day 

Half Term Monday 25th March to Friday 5th April 

SUMMER TERM 2024 

Friday 19th April Coffee and Catch up Year 6 PM 

Friday 19th April Year 6 Swimming until 24th May AM 

Friday 26th April Coffee and Catch up Year 5 PM 

29th &30th April Teacher Training Days All day 

Friday 3rd May Coffee and Catch up Year 4 PM 

Monday 6th May Bank Holiday  Monday All day 

Tuesday 7th May Sports Day Reception, Year 1 & 2 9:15am 

Wednesday 8th May Sports Day Year 3 & 4 9:15am 

Thursday 9th May Sports Day Year 5 & 6 9:15am 

Friday 10th May Sports Day Nursery AM & PM Am & PM 

Friday 10th May Coffee and Catch up Year 3 PM 

Tuesday 14th May Parent Information Meeting (Parent Forum) 3:30pm 

Friday 17th May Coffee and Catch up Year 2 PM 

Friday 24th May Coffee and Catch up Year 1 PM 

Half Term Monday 27th May to Friday 31st May 

Friday 7th June Coffee and Catch up Year Reception PM 

Friday 14th June Coffee and Catch up Year Rainbow Room PM 

24th June - 28th June 2024 Glan Llyn Residential Trip Days 

Thursday 18th July Last day of summer term Days 

Year 6 Leavers 2024  

Date Activity Details  Cost 

Wednesday 17th July Leavers service 2pm at the Parish Church, 

High St Prestatyn 

None 

Wednesday 17th July Leavers Party 6.30pm until 8.00pm, in 

School. 

TBC 


